
Charlemont Board of Health 
September 9, 2015 
 
Present: Rob Lingle co-chair, Doug Telling (co-chair), and Bill Harker 
Guests: Glen Ayers, Charlotte Dewey 
 
Meeting called to order at 6 pm 
 

1. Ayers, Telling, Lingle, Paul Halfmann (DPH) and his assistant inspected the Charlemont 
Inn today in accord with the Order to Correct. Halfmann will send a report on his 
findings. 

2. Minutes for the August 26 meeting approved through signatures. 
3. Charlotte Dewey reported that the heating system is still operational and needs only 

maintenance (and the reconnection of the pipes). 
4. Update on Warfield House: Bill Harker recuses himself. Harker, speaking on behalf of 

Warfield House, reported that the sewer district approved the plans to connect the 
systems to the sewer. The tanks for the septic systems have been ordered. The design is 
being tweaked to correct omissions. 

5. Shunpike: Telling reported that the Department of Transportation will not pay for 
facilities. The select board is looking into composting toilets. Harker moved and Telling 
seconded a request to invite the select board to join us on October 14 to discuss the issues 
around Shunpike. Passed unanimously. After the meeting with the select board, the board 
will meet with the owner of the private land. 

6. Telling reported that there will be a flu clinic and EDS drill on October 31, 2015. It will 
be open to the public from 9-12 with workers reporting at 8 to finish the set up and attend 
a briefing. The snow date is November 1 from 12-3 for the public. 

7. Reviewed correspondence. 
8. The local health district received an FDA Retail Program Standards grant 
9. Received 7 pumping reports and 1 Title V 
10. Telling moved and Harker seconded a motion to adjourn. Passed unanimously. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 9:04 pm  
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